
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 4th October 2016
at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Iain Young (IY), Sarah Hopcraft (SH), Liz Godolphin (LG), Richard East (RE), Susie Pearson (SP), Gill Reese (GR), Peter White (PW)
In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, and two members of the public.

2016/155
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


None declared.

2016/156
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.

2016/157
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Carol Matthews, Kenneth Addison, Keith Beeson, Tim Yarker, Sandie Woodrow and Cllr Jill Haynes

2016/158
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2016

IY proposed accepting the minutes as an accurate record. LG seconded and the majority voted in favour with one abstention for absence.
2016/159
Matters arising from the above minutes


The Clerk would price new larger goal posts for Broken Cross play area for the next meeting.










ACTION: Clerk to price new goal posts

MS had received correspondence from the traffic management department regarding the proposed speed reduction along the C12. There would be a possibility that the Parish Council would need to pay for signage. More information would be available in due course.

Vern Phillips had updated the Parish Council regarding the adoption of phase 8b at Charlton Down via email. He confirmed that the adoption was still underway but some minor issues would need to be addressed first.

The reserved matters planning application for Charminster Farm had been approved and it would be expected that Wyatt Homes would begin works in due course. 




The meeting was suspended at 7.45pm for the public discussion period.

2016/160
Public Discussion Period 


As there were no comments from the public the meeting resumed at 7.45pm.

2016/161
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Horsington was in attendance and updated the Parish Council on the Development for Dorchester review which suggests that Charminster may become a dormitory of Dorchester if the proposal for an extra 8,000 homes for the Dorchester urban expansion is approved. It is anticipated that the plans for the expansion will be in the public domain soon with the end date for the expansion set for 2050/2060.

There was some discussion on the earlier proposal of adopting a Neighbourhood Plan in an effort to preserve green spaces but it was felt, as previously, that this should continue to be a matter to keep in hand.



2016/162
County Councillors Report


Cllr Jill Haynes wasn’t in attendance and therefore there was no County Councillors report.

2016/163
To consider costings for Forston traffic calming scheme
MS and Cllr Jill Haynes had met with DCC Officers and had negotiated with DCC that they would pay for the traffic management works leaving the signage to be paid for by the Parish Council. The total for which would be no more than £4000. Cllr Haynes had felt that that was an acceptable saving from the original £10,000 quote.

SP proposed going ahead with the scheme and spending up to £4000. SH seconded and all voted in favour.

2016/164
To agree corporate response to the proposed local government reorganisation
The Parish Council discussed the response to the consultation and decided to support option 2c which supports the idea of a large rural Dorset with the conurbation of Poole and Bournemouth remaining separate. This would allow the larger part of Dorset to retain the resources from the eastern part of the county including the mineral resources, waste facilities and the airport.





ACTION: Clerk to send back response to consultation

2016/165
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments to be agreed

IY proposed accepting the financial statement and payments. RE seconded and all voted in favour.
2016/166
Charminster
a) Broken Cross play area – to consider quotes to remove trees
The quotes received for the works were discussed. SH proposed instructing Thomas Lily Tree Care to carry out the works for £610. RE seconded and all voted in favour.
b) Cemetery – to consider quotes to remove trees
The Clerk was still awaiting quotes and therefore the item was deferred.

c) North Street play area – to consider quote to cut hedge and renew wooden boundary

Steve Manuel had quoted £100 for the work. Rob Rolls had quoted £150 but in addition had added the renewal of the wooden boundary and the spraying of weeds around the area. RE proposed accepting the Rolls Landscaping quote. SP seconded, and all voted in favour.

It was also proposed that the Clerk seek a quote to remove the tyre feature. IY proposed the motion, PW seconded and all voted in favour.






ACTION: Clerk to seek quote for removal of tyre feature
d) Update regarding defibrillator group funding
No progress on funding to date however an update should be ready for the next meeting.
e) Life Education Van donation for St Mary’s First School
The Head teacher of St Mary’s First School had a requested a £500 donation towards the Life Education Van visit. IY proposed funding the donation. RE seconded and all voted in favour.

f) Three Compasses car park 

A quote for £1400 had been received for the repair of the car park several months ago, An independent advisor had visited the site and felt the quote was fair for the work that would need to be done. It was felt that the school would need to inform parents that the car park would be closed for a period of time as it is used for drop off and pick up. SP proposed spending £1400 for the repair, IY seconded and all voted in favour.

2016/167
Charlton Down
a) Costings for edible orchard
The quote to plant the edible orchard had been received. LG proposed spending £3538. SH seconded and all voted in favour.
b) Quote for new zip wire mechanism 
SP proposed spending £345 plus VAT plus carriage to get the zip wire mechanism at Charlton Down renewed. LG seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Apple pressing day

Apple Pressing day would take place on Sunday 9th October between 10am and 2pm.

d) Addition to Olympic plaque   
It was agreed that an additional plaque should be added to the 2012 Olympic plaque to commemorate the achievements of Paul Blake at the Rio Olympics. LG proposed spending up to £50. PW seconded and all voted in favour. SH would speak to the school about combining the opening of the plaque with a visit to the school from Paul Blake.






ACTION: Clerk to arrange new plaque.






ACTION: SH to speak to the school.

e) Herrison Road Gateway

This item was deferred.

f) Sherren Avenue flower bed  
This item was deferred.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
2016/168
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
IY and John Masters had trimmed the hedge along Church Lane as usual but had been challenged for doing so by the carer of Miss Miles. A letter of apology would be sent to Miss Miles.
2016/169
Date of next meeting – 1st November Charminster Village Hall at 7.30pm
The meeting closed at 9pm.

